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Moccasin Lock-Up, was held on April 1&2, 2022. It was great to 
get Lock-up going again this year. This was my first experience 
with it but I was told so many things about its history. Did you 
know Lock-up started in 1983? Thats amazing that it is still 
going on to this day. We saw 7 great teams compete this 
weekend with the Sled Dogs taking home the Championship! 
There were a lot of games played and a lot of drinks consumed 
and at the end of the night I think everyone had a great time. 
We look forward to continuing this tradition next year bigger, 
better and  maybe even with the Social back.  
          Photos/Submitted by Shane Marsh 



SPRINGING 
Submitted by Jocelyn Hainsworth 

 

There is nothing like the memories feature on a person’s Facebook page to keep track of where you were on this date for as long as 
you’ve had a Facebook account. It’s pretty much my first go-to after I’ve poured my morning coffee, just as the other phone owner 
at the table checks the weather. Kids and their phones! 
 

At Christmas time my memories are all about who was coming home for the holiday on the different years. In July the pictures 
show my gardens in full bloom ... or crushed by wind and rain, this also depends on the year. Autumn brings pictures of harvest 
and the turning of the leaves, and winter shows either storm/snow pictures or tropical beach getaways. Sprinkled throughout the 
seasons are many photos of grandchildren, aging from newborns through toddlerhood and on into the going concerns they are 
today.  
 

Obviously this week’s theme is spring. It has been for a while and every day there are multi-
ple pictures of everything from raging blizzards to lawn ready to mow – March and April are 
pretty iffy in this country. Well, May too ... and a lot of the other months, come to think of it. 
 

But the sure signs of spring are here: gophers and robins and meadowlarks. It always amazes 
me how fast the snow disappears when the temperatures rise. Just two weeks ago there were 
only tiny brown patches out in the fields but now there are only banks in the trees left to 
melt. It’s a good feeling; let’s hope it lasts. The resident Grandpa here has a play date sched-
uled in with the nearest grandkids for this weekend. The plans involve rafts and rubber boots 
and, I predict, me doing a lot of laundry. Guess what next year’s memory pictures will show. 
 

There has been another theme that keeps resurfacing on my memories page these past few 
weeks. Apparently this is when (except for the Covid years) Redvers Tourism begins to plan 
for our summer season. Lately I’ve been reminded of different meal options we’ve provided 
and entertainment venues we’ve offered over the eight years I’ve been a part of the group.  
It’s time to get that 
ball rolling again 
too. 

 

After two years of only being allowed to do the barest of 
minimum things this shift into full gear is exciting and a 
little daunting at the same time, but we’re getting back in 
the groove. I think Canada Day may actually look and feel 
like Canada Day in 2022.  Fingers crossed. 
 

We are looking forward to giving the camp kitchen and 
the log cabin a fresh coat of paint this year – a huge thank 
you to the Advantage Coop for their grant to cover the 
cost of the paint!  
 

There will also be replacement of the few trees that didn’t 
make it through the scorching summer of 2021 and an 
ongoing weeding of both the trees and flower gardens. We 
deeply appreciate the volunteers who helped us out last 
year and would welcome even more. Let us know if you 
can help or just spend an hour on your own time. Many 
hands make light work! 
 

Providing a BBQ lunch at the Farmer’s Market was a great 
success last summer so we will be doing that again. This 
year we are aiming at providing a children’s craft/fun time 
to coincide with this time as well. We’ll keep you posted. 
 

We also are looking into partnering with the Chamber of 
Commerce to put together Stay and Play coupons and 
packages to promote more of what Redvers has to offer. 
Keep tuned for more information as the plans come to-
gether. 
 

Let’s hope it’s all clear sailing into spring from here on in.  
Can’t wait to break out the flip flops! 





GRADE 6 CLASS OF REDVERS SCHOOL 
What is the best thing about spring? 

Zailey – The best thing about spring is that the snow melts and 
the weather is warm. 
Kaycee – The best thing about spring is all the birds pass by or 
come to stay and they’re so interesting. 
Regan – The best thing about spring is the Stanley Cup playoffs 
(which the Leaf are going to win) and baseball. 
Hunter – We get to play football.  There is water then it freezes 
at night and it turns into ice and then it is fun to go on.  Soon 
we get to play baseball then we get to go for bike rides at night.  
It will be a good time to clean barns and roping dummies. 
Hayden – I would say that spring is really awesome because it 
finally warms up, you get to jump in puddles, there is no snow, 
it’s easy to run and walk, and the flowers start to bloom.  That’s 
what is the best part of spring. 
Lucas H. – The best thing about spring is all the animals are 
born on my farm. 
Kinsley – The best thing about spring is going on bike rides and 
splashing through the puddles. 
Serenidee – We get to jump into the puddles outside and all get 
wet. 
Kyler – The best thing about spring is that it gets warmer and 
kittens are born. 
Kamri – The best thing about spring is probably my birthday 
because I get a bunch of presents and they are just for me.  I also 
like that it is nicer out and there is some cute baby animals 
being born. 

Christian – My favourite thing about spring is the temperature 
because it starts to get warmer and sports 
start to happen. 
Seth – That you can play in the puddles. 
Lucas M. – The best thing about spring is 
how nice it is and how all the geese come out. 
Olivia – I like when it is nice outside and 
playing in the water. 
Halle – The best thing about spring would be going to my 
Grandma’s house and getting to work in the garden and getting 
to spend time with the new baby kittens. 
Serenity – The best thing about spring is baby calves are born 
and birthdays are going to happen and it will be warm outside. 
Tate – My favourite parts of spring is how I get to ride my 
scooter and Easter happens. 
Kelton – It means to me that you can play baseball and ride your 
bike without getting cold.  You can also play basketball outside 
everyday and we also have Easter. 
Tye – I love spring because we get to play baseball and football.  
I get to play catch with my mom. 
Will – The best thing about spring is when it is warm and you 
can throw the baseball or football around. 
Ashlyn – The best thing about spring is the nice weather and the 
pretty flowers that are blooming. 
Tiana – The best thing about spring is jumping in the puddles.  



ALIDA HAPPENINGS 
   I do believe that March came in as a boisterous 
lion – roaring in with strong winds but not being 
too cool. Now we say good-bye and I’d like to say 
that it is going out as a lamb, because of the nicer 
warmer weather, and no more serious snowfall, 
this lamb seems to be chasing the lion out of the 
area – I hope, I hope. It’s finally really and truly 
spring – weather could be a little warmer with less 
wind for my satisfaction. But it’s great to see the 
signs of spring arriving – geese and robins have 
arrived and soon others will join them. Oh happy 
spring – April showers bring May flowers! 
   The Alida Recreation Board has decided that they 
would hold another fund raiser to help keep our 
rink, pool and hall running smoothly as they 
continue going forward. They had a great success 
with an online auction last year, so they want to do 
it again this year. This year’s online auction is 
planned for April 8, 9 and 10. Donations will be 
graciously accepted from now to April 3 and may 
be dropped off at the Alida Post Office or given to a 
board member( Lesa Bendtsen, Leanne Dubuc, 
Cheryl Harrison, Shandi Boutin, Margaret Peet, 
Shanna Carriere, Shelly Cowan, Teresa Lemieux). 
The auction items can be found on the Alida 
Recreation Facebook page. If you have any 
questions contact one of the board members. In 
advance they wish to extend their appreciation that 
everyone continues to support their fundraisers 
and your contribution(s) will be greatly 
appreciated.  
   Hope you got a chance to watch Telemirale this 
year, with all the excellent talent in Saskatchewan. 
They raised over 8-million this year – Wow – way 
to go, another success for the organization. 
   Alida community extends sincere sympathy to 
the Cruywels and Wolensky families on the death 
of Odette Cruywels on March 13, 2022, at the age of 
77 years. Odette will always be remembered by her 
husband, Laurent, daughter Tania (Phil) 
Yanchycki, grandchildren Charisse and Stefan, her 
siblings Real (Jeannette) Wolensky, Gertrude, 
Adeline (Royal) Cournoyer, Armel, Liane and 
Laurel, as well as her in-laws and numerous nieces 
and nephews. A service will be held at a later date. 
Condolences are extended to all family and 
relatives.  
    I didn’t get to watch much of the Paralympic 
Games last week, but do understand that Canada 
brought home their share of the medals – 8 gold, 6 
silver and 11 bronze for a total of 25. What a great 
showing and congratulations to all the 
participating athletes. It’s just marvelous how these 
people overcome their handicap and can perform 
so extremely well.  
   Once again I spent most of time watching curling 
when the Canadian Men’s Brier Playoffs were being 
held in Lethbridge, AB. There definitely were some 
great curling shots being made throughout the 
week. On Sunday (March 13) evening had Team 
Koe up against Team Gushue and this resulted in 
Team Gushue coming out on top (even if they only 
had three curlers during the last two days of the 
playoffs – due to the third man testing positive for 
Covid). It will be a Brier that goes down in history 
and won’t be forgotten (darn old pandemic). I soon 
enjoyed another week of excellent curling – The 
World Women’s Championships – it didn’t turn 
out so well for Canada although they did make into 
the play-offs and were fortunate to win the Bronze 
medal, the Silver medal was won by Team Korea 
and the Gold was won by Switzerland, who had 

also made it all the way through the tournament 
with no losses, so no wonder the won it all – but 
the final game was a very close one with the final 
rock having to be made. Congratulations to all the 
teams on a great week of curling. The next big 
curling event is beginning this coming weekend in 
April in Los Vegas – the World Men’s 
Championships – Go Team Canada (Team Gushue) 
– Go.  
    As the activity slows down at the rink – the 
Recreation Board is getting ready for their On-line 
Auction coming up in April. At this time the Alida 
rink is now closed – no more skating due to the 
warmer weather. If you are looking to rent the 
following facilities here in Alida, please contact the 
following people: 1) The Golden Gate Centre – 
Shirley Bendtsen (306-485-7394); 2) The Hall or 
Rink – Shelly Cowan (306-485-7023); 3) The Lions’ 
Campground – Cannington Constituency Office 
(306-443-4400).  
   Tim, Shelly and Ainsley Cowan were in Weyburn 
on Friday and Saturday, June 18 – 19 where they 
attended the Artemis Dance Competition in which 
Ainsley participated in the Inspiration of Dance. 
Ainsley’s Dance group placed second – 
Congratulations girls – a job well done.  
   There was lots of excitement in Alida on the 
evening of March 16 when there were five fires set 
and a break-in which all happened shortly within 
one another. The Erickson farm house and house 
trailer (south of Alida), Lois East’s (the former 
Reynold’s) house (in town on Highway 361), the 
former Paul/Margaret Gervais farm house (north of 
Alida), the R.M. Office (also north of Alida) were all 
set ablaze and they all burned down to the ground. 
Just Off Centre Street Grocers was broken into as 
well. Fortunately cigarettes were the only thing 
that seemed to be missing. There were fire trucks 
and water trucks, equipment and personnel from 
the surrounding towns of Carlyle, Oxbow, Redvers, 
and Carnduff, as well as Alida that all attended to 
these fires and eventually they had them contained 
and under control. The local RCMP as well as some 
members from Estevan was also in attendance. The 
arsonist was eventually captured and taken into 
custody. Great appreciation goes out to all those 
who came to help out with this situation. It was 
night that will not be forgotten for quite some 
time.         
   Sincere sympathy is extended Randy, Tammy 
McCannell and family on the death of his father 
John McCannell on March 20/2022 at the age of 93 
at the Melita Health Centre. A funeral service was 
held at Peirson, MB on March 26. Condolences are 
extended to all other family members and friends. 
   Tim, Shelly and Ainsley attended the Arthemis 
Dance competition held in Regina on Saturday, 
March 26 where Ainsley competed with her dance 
class. The group received a diamond award and 
placed first in their first dance which was the Tap 
dance (Fireball) and they also received first in their 
second dance which was the Jazz dance (Black 
Magic) – way to go dancers, you did yourselves and 
your instructors proud. Congratulations to 
everyone. 
   The Sunday Breakfast held on March 6 saw 45 
breakfasts sold by Kitchen Group # 4. Next Sunday 
will have KG #1 at the helm, their last chance to 
defeat the Breakfast Challenge of 49. There are only 
three more breakfasts left to be held at the rink this 
year. The Sunday Breakfast held on March 13 served 
up 58 breakfasts by Kitchen Group # 1 – they 
defeated the old Challenge of 49 – Way to go Guys 

and Gals. Next Sunday will have KG #2 at the helm 
and they will have a chance to beat the new 
Breakfast Challenge of 58 before the end of this 
year’s season. There are only two more breakfasts 
left to be held at the rink. The Sunday Breakfast 
was held on March 20 with ------41 breakfasts being 
served up by Kitchen Group # 2 – way to go guys 
and gals. Next Sunday will have KG #3 at the helm 
and this will be the last chance to beat the 
Breakfast Challenge of 58 as this is the LAST 
BREAKFAST. On Sunday, March 27 was the Last 
Breakfast was held at the rink for this year’s season 
with Kitchen Group # 3 at the helm. They served 
up 38 breakfasts. The Breakfast Challenge of 58 
remains undefeated. It was great to see the good 
turnout once again from our locals as well as those 
from the surrounding area, some new as well as the 
regular ones. Everyone seems to have enjoyed these 
Sunday Breakfasts. Your weekly faithfulness in 
coming surely was appreciated throughout these 
last three months. It does help with the operations 
of the Hall & Rink Auxiliary. Until next year have a 
great summer. 
   Congratulations to Kaitlyn Bonokoski and Collin 
Wilcott who are proud parents of a baby girl, 
Brooke Taylor Wilcott who arrived safe and sound 
on February 19/2022. Kaitlyn had worked for Girard 
Bulk Service Ltd., Alida branch. 
   Congratulations also to Meghan and Damien 
Labelle on the safe arrival of their baby girl, 
Makayla on March 1/2022. Makayla is the proud 
baby sister to Xavier. Meghan worked at the Alida 
Prairie Pride Credit Union and will be back after 
her maternity leave is done.  
   Welcome to the following personal who have 
found employment in Alida – it’s great to see you 
folks around and about. (1) Charity Lemieux is now 
working at the Alida Girard Bulk Service Ltd. Good 
Luck Charity and hope you enjoy your new job. (2) 
Christine Merkley is now working full time at the 
Prairie Pride Credit Union, Alida Branch, filling in 
for the maternity leave. Hope you enjoy your time 
here in Alida, Christine. (3) Crystal Lupannko is 
currently working part-time at the Alida Branch of 
the Prairie Pride Credit Union. Hope you will also 
enjoy your time here at Alida, Crystal.  
   Before one realizes it but it will be time for the 
Alida Rec Board members to be getting the 
Swimming Pool ready for the up-coming season. 
They are now accepting applications for Lifeguards 
and are asking that those who are interested to 
send resume and certificates by April 15 to Cheryl, 
harrison 7879@gmail.com  
   There’s a little competition going on between 361 
Café and the Post Office as to which one of them 
will be the top seller of the $10 ticket squares on a 
“Shopping Spree” among several different 
participating vendors. Get your square ASAP and 
Good Luck. 
   It has been drawn to my attention that there may 
be interest in purchasing copies of the Alida history 
books “Refection of Reciprocity” volume 1 & 2 (set) 
and/or volume 3. The set of volume 1 & 2 was 
published in 1989 – it is the history of Alida and 
area including Auburnton, Cantal, and Nottingham 
from the beginning to 1989 – ($50 for the set). 
Volume 3 is a revision of the first history book from 
1989 to 2013 – ($50 for vol. 3). If interested please 
contact myself, Edel (306-443-2496).  
   Until next time – keep smiling, stay positive, 
drive safe and take care. Hope you have a very 
Happy Easter. 



On the evening of 
Wednesday, March 
16th, there were 
numerous fires 
started to several 
buildings, burning 
them to  the ground. 
Pictured right is Lois 
East's house 
(formerly Reynolds 
house) fire and left is 
the R.M. Office at 
Alida. 
Photos/submitted by 
Edel Cowan 



REDVERS MINOR BALL UPDATE 
Submitted by April Sutter 

 

Redvers Minor Ball is looking forward to a return to a full ball season in 2022! We held our registration online this year and were 
happy to have over 120 players sign up. We are happy to have teams as young as u7 and as old as u19. We are still hoping to gather 
a couple more players to field a u18 baseball team so if you know of anyone please let us know! Coaches have been lined up for 
most of the teams, and some are planning to get started right away in April with indoor practices in the school or rink. League play 
will get started in May. The board has been busy through the winter planning for the season and we are excited to be hosting 
several events. We are hosting a baseball umpire clinic in Redvers on May 1. We would love to see more local umpires, as it makes 
a big difference in our ability to host events like playoffs and provincials. You can register for the umpire course at https://
www.baseballsask.ca/programs/nocp-umpires/clinics. We are also very excited to have Inside Pitch coming out of Regina to put on 
a clinic for both baseball and softball players on May 14. We have our Minor Ball Day planned for June 5 so everyone should be able 
to come to the diamonds for some great 
ball that day. We have also applied to 
host u13 baseball provincials July 22-24 
which we think will be a great event for 
our community!  
 

We held an AGM and coaches meeting 
March 30 and had elections for our 
board members. We have a great board 
comprised of both new and experienced 
members who all work together to 
encourage a love of ball in our youth.   
 

The current board consists of: 
President – April Sutter 
Vice President – Kim Malin 
Secretary – Jessica Bedecs 
Treasurer – Cheryl Ohnander 
General board members – Tricia 
Pickard, Brandy George, Kim Toms, 
Jaimee Richards, Corey George, and  
Steven George 
 

Cheers to a great season! 





FLOWER PRETZEL BITES 
INGREDIENTS 

• Mini Pretzels 

• Wilton Candy Melts - White 
• Easter/Pastel M&M's 
INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Arrange pretzels on a PAPER plate. 
Place a candy melt in the center of each pretzel. 

2. Microwave until soft, but not runny. (The time will depend on 
how many pretzels are on your plate and how strong your micro-
wave is. My plate of 14 pretzels took roughly 1 minute 20 sec-
onds.) 

3. Immediately place one M&M into the center, then six more 
M&M's around the center for the flower petals. Work quickly. 
Refrigerate/freeze pretzel bites until solidified. Eat or package 
treats as gifts. 

TIP: Keep the "M" side of the M&M's down for better looking flowers. 
You may also need to overlap them slightly on a regular shaped 
pretzel. If you can find the square shaped pretzels, those hold the 
M&M's better. 
TO MAKE IN THE OVEN: Place on a baking sheet. Bake at 200 
degrees Fahrenheit for 4 to 5 minutes or until the chocolate is soft.  



   

April 2018-April 2022...Remembering some of our favorite moments



  

April 2022...Remembering some of our favorite moments 



 

 

 

March 15, 2022  

Dear Friends  

Greetings!  

This is to inform you that I am relocating my clinical practice to Estevan SE Medical Group at St Joseph Hospital Foundation 

Clinic as of June 15, 2022.  

This decision has not been made lightly, as I have enjoyed working at the Redvers Medical Clinic in Redvers & The Tony Day 

Family Medical Clinic in Carnduff.  

As of 16 June 2022, my colleagues Dr Bradley McIntyre, Dr Melissa Nicholls and Vicki Irwin NP will be taking over my practice. 

My Family Physician colleagues Dr Bradley McIntyre and Dr Melissa Nicholls and Nurse Practitioner Vicki Irwin continue to 

practice at their current locations in Redvers & Carnduff and can be contacted at either and/or both clinic locations.  

Redvers Medical Clinic       The Tony Day Medical Clinic  
Box 30, No 18 Eichhorst Street      Box 415, 405 Spencer Street  
Redvers, SK S0C 2H0       Carnduff, SK S0C 0S0  
Tel: 306.452.6362       Tel: 306.482.1240  
Fax: 306.452.6317      Fax: 306.482.1241  
 Email: redversmedicalclinic@gmail.com    Email: tdfamilymedicalclinic@sasktel.net  
  
If you prefer, you may obtain the services of another physician. If you choose to do so, it is recommended to proceed as soon 

as possible to ensure a smooth transition for your health care. The Saskatchewan Health Authority keeps a list of physicians 

who are accepting new patients at https://www.saskhealthauthority.ca/your-health/providers-accepting-patients  

Your medical records are confidential, and a copy can be sent to another physician or released to you or another person only 

through your consent. I will be pleased to provide a summary of my care while you have been my patient, and with your con-

sent, will arrange to have a copy of your file transferred to your new physician’s office. Your medical record will remain under 

the trusteeship of the Redvers Medical Clinic and the Tony Day Medical Clinic and can be accessed by contacting either of 

them at the addresses above, who can provide a copy of your records for a fee or transfer your medical records to a physician 

of your choice.  

It has been my great pleasure to have provided you with health services in the past, and I am grateful to have had the oppor-

tunity to meet some wonderful people throughout my years in practice.  

Best wishes for a healthy future.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Dr Vijay Anthony Prabhu CCFP Family Medicine  





EMERGENCY SERVICES RESTORED AT REDVERS HOSPITAL 
Submitted by Katy Soroka 

 

The South East Medical Group is pleased to announce that emergency and acute care services have been fully restored at the 
Redvers Health Centre as of March 23, 2022.  
 

We would like to thank everyone who helped make this possible by sending letters of concern to our local and provincial 
governments, sharing posts on 
social media, assisting with 
recruitment, and advocating for 
emergency care within our south 
east communities.  
 

We would also like to take this 
opportunity to thank our nurses, 
doctors, lab, and all staff for 
their ongoing support of the 
Redvers Health Centre. Your 
dedication to providing care to 
our community members is 
appreciated! As a small token of 
our appreciation, the South East 
Medical Group provided Subway 
for all staff members on March 
23rd to celebrate the reopening.  
 

Stay safe everyone, but rest 
assured that nearby emergent 
care for the southeast is again 
available should you need it! 

EASTER 
JOKES!! 

 
What kind of jewelry 
does the Easter Bunny 
wear? 14 Carrot Gold  
 
What do you call the 
Easter Bunny the day 
after Easter? 
Eggshausted  
 
What does the Easter 
Bunny plant next to 
the green beans in his 
garden? Jelly beans  
 
Why shouldn’t you tell 
an Easter egg a joke? It 
might crack up! 
 
What do you get if you 
cross Winnie the 
Pooh and the Easter 
Bunny? A honey bunny  
 
What do you call a 
rabbit with fleas? Bugs 
Bunny.  
 
What did the Easter 
Bunny say to the carrot? 
Nice gnawing you.  

https://parade.com/1267989/parade/green-bean-recipes/
https://parade.com/935628/parade/winnie-the-pooh-quotes/
https://parade.com/935628/parade/winnie-the-pooh-quotes/
https://parade.com/1067879/stephanieosmanski/how-to-get-rid-of-fleas-on-dogs/
https://parade.com/1291898/parade/carrot-recipes/


REDVERS LIBRARY NEWS 
Submitted by Michelle Jensen 

 

Spring has sprung!!!  I never thought I would be so excited to have muddy paw prints on my floor but after this long winter, I am!!!  
In exciting news, our Mother’s Day basket raffle is back again this year!! The basket is always amazing every year and one lucky 
person will bring home a very large basket full of loot!!! Tickets are available at the Library, the Town Office, a couple of local 
businesses and from our Board members. Tickets are $2 each, 3 for $5 or a whole book for $20. (E-transfer option is available when 
purchasing an entire book). 
 

On Tuesdays, we start off the day with Adult Coffee & Colouring from 10:00-11:00. Join us for a cup of coffee and some relaxing 
adult colouring. In the afternoon, we have BlockHeadz Lego Club back from 3:30-4:30. Ages 6+ can come and create whatever 
their heart desires with our huge Lego collection. No registration needed. 
 

Thursday mornings host our Storytime! Storytime runs from 10:00-11:00 in the morning and is geared towards 3-5 yr olds. We 
generally read a story or two, do a craft and maybe some colouring, if time permits. Thursday afternoons we have our Virtual 
Reality Makerspace kit back!! It is one of the favourites of our school aged kids! Come try out some of the games in the kit or 
just pop in to check out one of the short demo games, it really is cool to try!! Stop in on Thursday, April 14th to pick up and Easter 
themed Take & Make kit to take home and do. There is a paintable craft, some colouring sheets and a few activity sheets for the 
kiddos to use. 
 

On Wednesday, April 13th we have our Make You Own Dog Tag come and go program. We will supply the metal dog tags and 
you come in use our Hand Stamping makerspace kit to customize your tag! We will be using the Hand Stamping kit again on the 
following Wednesday, April 20th to customize you own Wrap Rings. Like usual, we will supply all of the things needed to make 
your own ring. 
 

Friday, more like FriYay!!! To finish off the week, we have Little Lego from 10:30-11:30. This is Lego time for the little guys (ages 3-
5) and requires an adult to accompany the littles.   
 

On Tuesday, April 19th, we will be holding a little movie matinee in the Library at 1:30pm. We will be showing Peter Rabbit in 
honor of the Easter break! We will have a small assortment of snacks available to purchase but feel free to bring your own and 
bring a pillow or cozy blankie to cuddle up with. Please let us know ahead of time if you plan on attending so we can make sure 
we have enough room to accommodate everyone. 
 

Finally, keep an eye out on our fb page on April 22nd for a “No Waste” air fryer potato peel tutorial in honor of Earth day! They 
are delicious little snacks and help prevent food waste! 
 

Also to note: we will be CLOSED on Friday, April 15th for Good Friday and the afternoon of Tuesday, April 26th for Staff Training. 
 

Our monthly calendar of events and program guide is pinned to the top of our Facebook page at all times so pop on there for 
more info and to check out our posters for all of our events coming up. 
 

   Monday: 1:00-5:30 Tuesday: 9:30-12:30 & 1:00-5:30 Wednesday: 3:30-8:00 
Thursday: 9:30-12:30 & 1:00-5:30 Friday: 9:30-12:30 & 1:00-4:00 

 

For more information on our programs or what the library has to offer, contact Michelle by phone at 452-3255, find us on facebook  
(Redvers Public Library Branch, Southeast Regional Library) and on Instagram @redverspubliclibrary. Also note that Southeast 
Regional Library has a YouTube channel that is always being updated with new videos of events and fun things happening in our 
libraries within the region.   

Redvers Town 
Wide  

Garage Sale 
 

Saturday, June 4th 







APRIL 2022 HAVEN HAPPENING 
Submitted by Barbara Dennis 

 

Prior to Corrinne Andres Toms retirement last fall she shared a link with me that she felt would be beneficial to our residents. 
Upon investigation I agreed with her re: benefit, but, oh my, the price was beyond anything I thought 
we could handle. Further research yielded the possibility of a grant that may help defray the cost. 
Seeking a letter of support from the Health Foundation, Katy Soroka was more than happy to take over 
the project after she had cleared the idea with the Board. Long story short, Katy informed me in early 
March that the health Foundation had indeed received the a very large grant - we had been approved 
for the project. A banner day indeed! I do not know any specifics but do expect to have a wonderful 
new system very soon. What is it? An Obie. A computer generated multi-faceted interactive games/
activity system that has been especially designed for seniors. Used in group and/ or individual settings 
to stimulate hand eye coordination, large and small muscle use all the while having fun. The system 
projects onto a flat surface, be it a table or a wall, so participants interact 
with the images without worry of contaminations. After use there is only 
the table or wall to sanitize. Many thanks to the Redvers Health 
Foundation, Katy, and Corrinne.  
 

While it was great fun to enjoy the color and panache of St. Patrick’s Day we 
were not sorry to say goodbye to March. We are all looking forward to 
warmer weather, no snow, and more sun. Unfortunately we did not get out 
in the Handi-van in March – away for repairs or some such. Now it is too 
late to see the snow banks but no one is complaining about that. We will 
even enjoy the brown and grey drap of spring until we get a tinge of green 
with warmer temps. 
 

We can have live entertainers again!! 
Nothing brings a smile to the residents 
faces like entertainment in house and 
personally delivered. At writing Ed 
James, Phil Wilk, and Keith Olsen are 
all booked to visit: no mask required 
while entertaining – yeah!!! And 
speaking of smiles  - just look at Helen 
Gervais’ as she plays with this 12 week 
old pup. A staff member on a short shift 
brought her new puppy for the 
residents enjoyment and most 
especially to give one lucky resident an 
opportunity to puppysit! 
 

Many thanks to Dale and Diane Jensen 
for their donation of a Micheal 
Lonechild print to the Activity 
Department here at the Haven. At 
present we have 2 raffles. In house we 
have an Easter basket: tickets are 50 cents each or 3 for $1.  That 
draw will be made April 14th. The Micheal Lonechild print 
tickets are available at RHC reception as well as from our 
faithful ticket sellers Beth George and friends. Lonechild tickets 
will be $3 each or 2/$5.00. That draw will take place in May. 

 

April activities will include live 
entertainment – (so good to be able 
to say that!!) along with parties, 
Easter and monthly birthday: as 
well as bingos and crafts, planting 
seeds and repotting bulbs,  LCR and 
treat trolley! Hopefully many of you 
will take it upon yourself to come 

and visit a friend, old neighbour or family member – we ask you 
to self monitor but the doors are wide open again. 
 

Until next time – enjoy the sunshine! 



FUN FACTS THAT WILL 
AMAZE YOU 

 

American flags left on 
the moon will eventually get 
bleached white by the sun.[ 
 

While they are 
hibernating, bears do not urinate. 
Their bodies convert waste 
into protein. 
 

White-faced 
capuchin monkeys greet each 
other by sticking their fingers up 
each others’ noses. 
 

Gummy bears were originally 
called "dancing bears.” 
 

New Zealand has more cats per 
person than any other country in 
the world. 
 

The hagfish is the only animal that 
has a skull but no spine. 
 

People weigh less if they stand at 
the equator than if they stand at 
the North or South poles. 
 

At their closest points, the U.S and 
the Soviet Union are over 2 miles 
(3km) apart. 
 

The yo-yo was originally a weapon 
used in the Philippine jungle. 
 

Victor Hugo’s novel Les Miserable 
contains a sentence that is 823 
words long. 
 

Alexander the Great was the first 
person to be pictured on a coin. 
 

FDR’s portrait was on the dime 
because of his association with the 
March of Dimes charity. 
 

The sun weighs 2,000 million 
million million million tons. 
 

Shoes that were specific to left and 
right were not made until the Civil 
War. 
 

The Turks call the turkey an 
“American bird.” 
 

Lightning kills about 10,000 people 
a year worldwide, more people 
than tornadoes or flooding. 
 

At an average of 15 breaths per 
minute, we take about 400 million 
breaths during a lifetime. This is 
equivalent to about 53 million 
gallons of air.  

https://www.factretriever.com/moon-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/sun-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/bear-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/protein-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/monkey-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/bear-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/dancing-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/new-zealand-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/cat-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/spine-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/sun-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/civil-war-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/civil-war-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/turkey-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/lightning-facts
https://www.factretriever.com/tornado-facts


A huge thank you to the following businesses and 
organizations who purchased ads in this month’s 
newsletter. Without their support, we would not be 
able to provide this service at no cost to the residents 
of Redvers & Area. 
 
Please make sure to thank them the next time you 
are at their place of business! Their support really 
does make a difference in our community! 

 

Urschel Renovations 
Rising Phoenix Café 

JAX Services 
Andrew Agencies 

Redvers Union Estates 
Redvers Housing Authority 

Maryfield Auditorium 
Redvers Library 
Derkson Fencing 

Dannevirke Lutheran Church 
Today’s Enterprises Ltd. 

Redvers Tourism 
Town of Redvers 

Dr. Prabhu 
Silver Lotus 

Covering the Corner is a locally run newsletter 
distributed to residents in Redvers & Area by 
the Town of Redvers. 
 

Our goal is to provide businesses and  
organizations with a low cost advertising  
option. The newsletter will be printed in black 
and white. Please keep this in mind when 
creating your advertisement. Full-page colour 
advertising/sponsorship opportunities do 
exist. Contact us for more details! 
 

Designing and editing is the responsibility of 
individual advertisers. For more information, 
contact us at RedversNews@gmail.com. 
 

G.S.T. will be added to the prices listed below. 
 

Classifieds: $8 (up to 200 characters) 
1/8 Page: $18 
1/4 Page: $28 
Half Page: $45 
Full Page: $75 
*Full Page Insert: $55 
 

*Inserts are the responsibility of individual 
advertisers to print and drop off at the Town 
Office by the newsletter deadline. 
 

**We accept E-transfer now!!** 
payments@townofredvers.ca 

A huge  

THANK YOU  
to the   

REDVERS ACTIVITY 
CENTRE  

for volunteering 
your time to fold 

and distribute  
Covering the 

Corner! 

Follow us on Facebook at: 

Town of Redvers 

 

May Print Deadline ~ Sunday, May 1 @ 12:00 pm 

May Distribution Date ~ Thursday, May 5 

Email: RedversNews@gmail.com 

CLASSIFIEDS 
 


